
 
Tēnā koutou e te whānau, 

Kia ora, Bula Vinaka, Talofa lava, Malo elelei, Namaste.  Winter is 
coming. Please ensure that your tamariki have their Kaiti Hoodies,  
warm black bottoms and shoes for winter.   Have you seen the pile 
of lost hoodies in the office?  Every day this week we will be putting 
these hoodies out. Please if you have lost a hoody, come and have 
a look at these and take one. We can’t hold this big pile for much 
longer.  

Congratulations to our New Junior Student leaders  
On Monday we announced the new junior student leaders for 
2022.  With the Māori new year arriving soon, the time was right to 
count the votes and find out who our students leaders were going 
to be.  Congratulations to Aiokura Beach, Aria Ngarangione, Aizaia-
Wray Hema Atkins, Lovey Love and Jayden Hammond for being 
voted in by your friends as the new junior student leaders.  

Maramataka …Matariki rising  
We are excited to be learning about Maramataka - the Māori Lunar 
Calendar and Matariki. The rising of Matariki signals the Māori new 
year.  Please ask your child about the Whetu that form Te Kahui o 
Matariki …there are 9 of them. I am sure that classes will be 
sending home special whanau projects to work on over the coming 
weeks for this as well.  

Covid is still around  
This week we have 5 students out in isolation and three staff 
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members are isolating. Covid is still around whānau.  We will monitor over the next week 
and if there is a spike in case numbers in kura, we will be asking that all senior students 
and kaiako wear masks again.   Kōkā Amoe Tarsau visits every child that is isolating to 
drop off resources and goodies to get them through isolation.  The kids love receiving 
their special boxes of isolation goodies.  

Sports Updates  
Our Kaiti kids are making the most of the 
opportunities on offer here to participate in the winter 
sports programmes on offer.  Lovely to see our Kaiti 
kids turning up in the right gear, on time, ready to 
have fun in these team games.  Please also make sure 
that we all turn up to our trainings for academies as 
well. Training is just as important as playing on game 
day.  

Kaiti Gymnasts   
The Junior and Senior Gym teams were impressive at 
the recent Primary schools Gymnastics festival yesterday.   
All junior classes are currently working on their 
Gymnastics routines with Matua Paora.   A big 
mihi to our coaches for your preparation of our 
gymnasts.  

Puhi Kaiti Kapahaka  
The competition team have completed their trials 
and are now meeting regularly to continue their 
learning.    It was wonderful to hear that hundreds 
of keen Kaiti kids trialled for the group. While the 
tutors would love to take them all, this is not 
possible.  Every Kaiti learner does Kapahaka once 
a week with their class and everyone performs at 
the end of the year at The Turanganui festival. 
Ngā manaakitanga  Kōkā Billie-Jean  

Dates for the Calendar   

Monday 6 June - Queens Birthday 
holiday  

Friday 24th June - Matariki 
Holiday  

Wednesday 29 June  
Whānau Hui - Matariki - A time for 

new ideas 
Friday 1st July -  Teachers only 

day   
Friday 8 July  

End of term 2 🤩  


